
 

 

 

COVID UPDATE – Return to School Plan  

 
Dear Students and Parents / Carers  

 
On Friday 27th August 2021 the NSW Department of Education announced a Return to School Plan for 
all schools in Greater Sydney. This plan is subject to NSW Heath advice and dependent upon the stay-
at-home rules for LGAs of concern. Obviously, there will be a great deal of discussion and planning 
around how the return will be organised, but it is hoped the following plan will be implemented.  
 
Year 12 students will continue remote learning until the end of Week 3, Term 4. On Monday 25th 
October 2021 (Week 4, Term 4), Year 12 will return to school for some face-to-face learning until the 
HSC examinations start on the revised date, Tuesday 9th November 2021.  
 
Year 11 students will continue remote learning until the end of Week 4, Term 4. On Monday 1st 
November 2021 (Week 5, Term 4), Year 11 will return to school for some face-to-face learning in 
order to begin their HSC curriculum.  
 
Years 7 – 10 students will continue remote learning until the end of Week 5, Term 4. On Monday 8th 
November 2021 (Week 5, Term 4), Years 7, 8, 9 & 10 will return to school for some face-to-face 
learning.  
 
Whilst at school, students will be required to follow all NSW Health Guidelines. Further information can 
be found at  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#Updated0 
  
At present I am unable to provide any other details around how this return will take place. As soon as I 
am aware, I will be sharing that information with all students and parents / carers.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. Please contact the school on 88558100, or email arthurphil-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au should you have any questions.  
 
Yours sincerely  
Erla McMaster  
Relieving Principal 
29th August 2021 
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